
 

 

San Luis Obispo County  
Flood Control and Water Conservation District 

 
Flood Control Zone 1/1A Advisory Committee Meeting 

 
Meeting Date:  Tuesday, January 19, 2020 -- 3:00 to 5:00 pm 
Meeting Location: This meeting was held online via GoToMeeing webinar link.  Participants joined by 
telephone or online. Unfortunately, physical attendance by the public was not able to be accommodated 
given the current circumstances and the need to ensure the health and safety of staff and the public. 
 
The purpose of the Committee is to provide recommendations to the San Luis Obispo County Flood 
Control District regarding appropriate actions to provide flood protection for the properties within the 
boundaries of Flood Control Zones 1 and 1A. 

- Excerpt from Bylaws endorsed by Steering Committee, June 2001 
 

MINUTES 
 

1)  Welcome and Introductions 

Members in attendance; Gary Kobara, Greg Cobb, Charlie Lackie, and Dianna Lackie. 

Others in attendance:  Nathan Claud (Public Works), and Nola Engelskirger (Public Works); Will 
Clemens, Mike Silva 

2)  Public Comment – Mike Silva asked if we will still be mowing the slope behind his park. Nathan 
Claud answered we will be mowing twice a year as needed.  

Charlie Lackey asked about a monument on his property that was located but not raised. Nola 
Engelskirger answered she would follow up with Mike Boyce regarding this matter. 

Will Clemens announced that the OCSD received a pro 1 grant for capturing stormwater for 
groundwater recharge. 

3)  Announcements – None 

4)  Review and Approval of Past Minutes 

The January 2021 minutes were distributed and approved. 

5)  Channel Maintenance 

County Staff Nathan Claud provided the following update: 

 See attached slide show presentation. 

 Charlie Lackie asked if landowners will be notified before herbicide is sprayed on their 
property. Nathan Claud answered Yes.  

6)  
AG Creek WMP Project Alt 3A and Mod. 3C Projects 
 
County Staff Nola Engelskirger provided the following project updates: 

 The construction phase of the WMP is winding down and we are moving into the 
mitigation and monitoring phase of the project. 



 

 

7)  Meadow Creek Watershed Lagoon Restoration Plan 

County Staff Nola Engelskirger provided the following project updates: 

 Stillwater was awarded the contract for the meadow creek lagoon restoration project.  

 We will be examining options and alternatives for the project. 

 

8)  Open Forum (Questions / Suggestions for next agenda) 

Greg Cobb asked about historic topo studies for the meadow creek area. 

 Next meeting May, 18th 2021. 

9)  Adjourned 3:30 pm. 

Submitted by: Nathan Claud, County Staff 
Contact: County Public Works Dept, Rm 206, County Government Center, San Luis Obispo, CA 93408 
Phone: 805-781-5252 
Website: www.slocounty.ca.gov/Departments/Public-Works and follow the links to Committees & Programs, Flood 
Control Zones, Zone 1/1A 
Also, for historic information before 2010 go to http://www.coastalrcd.org/zone1-1a/  
 
 

 


